

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

370 L'Enfant Promenade, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20447

January 21, 2010

N.C. DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN RESOURCES DHHS CONTROLLER'S OFFICE ATTENTION: CONTROLLER 2019 MAIL SERVICE CENTER RALEIGH, NC 27699

Re: Notice of Grant Award - FY 2010

Dear Grantee:

This grant award represents the allocation for fiscal year 2010 to the State for the Low Income Home Energy Assistance program made available under Public Law 111-117.

Appropriation 75-0-1502	2010G992212	Allotment \$107,394,674 \$15,610,584 \$123,005,258	This Action \$15,610,584 \$15,610,584	Cumulative \$52,844,770 \$15,610,584 \$68,455,354
EIN: Document Number: Grant Period:	1-566023166-E6 G-10B1NCLIEA 10/01/2009 - 09/30/20	Fiscal Year: CFDA #:	2010 93.568	

Funds must be expended in accordance with Title XXVI of Public Law 97-35, as amended, your assurances and plan submitted in accordance with 45 CFR Part 96 and 31 CFR Part 205, which implements the Cash Management Improvement Act of 1990, and procedures applicable to the expenditure of your revenues. Section 2605(d) of P.L. 97-35 requires the State to expend funds in accordance with the State Plan. Determinations as to whether the State has complied with these requirements may be made as the result of the audit required by Section 2605(e) of P.L. 97-35 and the Single Audit Act of 1984, or as the result of reviews conducted under Section 2608 of P.L. 97-35. Although the grant period shown is through 09/30/2011, Sec. 2607 of P.L. 97-35, as amended requires that at least 90 percent of the amount payable to you must be obligated no later than 09/30/2010.

Funds included in this award will be made available through the DHHS Payment Management System (PMS). Questions pertaining to payments should be directed to DHHS Division of Payment Management, Post Office Box 6021, Rockville, MD 20852; telephone 1-877-614-5533.

Program questions regarding this grant should be referred to Nick St. Angelo at (202) 401-5306. Fiscal reporting questions regarding this grant should be directed to Lydia Peele, Administration for Children and Families, (202) 401-6493. Please transmit a copy of this letter to the office authorized to request funds covered by this award.

Sincerel

Joseph M. Lonergan

Director, Office of Mandatory Grants

^{*}This action represents the State's allocation from the \$490 million in FY 2010 LIHEAP emergency contingency funds released on January 20, 2010.